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BOARD OF HEALTH 
MINUTES 

August 3, 2016 
 
 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT     STAFF PRESENT 
 
Dr. James Doub, Chair     Mr. Marlon Hunter 
Mr. John Davenport, Vice Chair    Ms. Lorrie Christie 
Ms. Carrie Fernald      Ms. Sandra Clodfelter 
Dr. Charles Massler      Ms. Glenda Dancy 
Dr. Willard McCloud      Ms. Yolanda Galloway 
Ms. Heather Parker      Ms. Lynne Mitchell 
Mr. J. Phil Seats      Ms. Marie Moukdarath 
Ms. Gloria Whisenhunt     Ms. Quintana Stewart 
        Ms. Sheryl Emory 
MEMBERS ABSENT     Ms. Ethel Evans 
        Ms. Carrie Worsley 
Dr. Calvert Jeffers       
Dr. Scott E. Schroeder 
Dr. Ricky Sides 
 
GUESTS PRESENT 
 
Ms. Tonia Amos 
 
Call to Order: 
 
On Wednesday, August 3, 2016, the Forsyth County Board of Health held its regularly scheduled 
monthly meeting in the Boardroom at the Forsyth County Department of Public Health 
(FCDPH).  Dr. James Doub called the meeting to order at 5:29 p.m.  
 
Consideration of Minutes: 
 
The minutes of the June 1, 2016 Board of Health meeting were reviewed by the Board.  Dr. 
Doub asked for a motion to approve the minutes.  Dr. Willard McCloud made a motion to 
approve and Dr. Charles Massler seconded.  The rest of the Board agreed and the minutes were 
approved. 
 
Public Comment Section:   
 
None 
 
 



New Business: 
 
Before continuing, Dr. Doub reminded Board members about an email he sent regarding 
changing the Board meeting time and asked that everyone look at their schedules and get back to 
him. 
 
Health Director’s Annual Report – Mr. Marlon Hunter presented his Annual Health Director's 
Report on what has happened over the past year in the department and his Work Plan for the 
coming year.  He highlighted each of the following three divisions and mentioned a few of their 
many accomplishments over the past year (copy of complete report on file in the Administrative 
Binder) .   
 
 Internal Health Services - Quintana Stewart, Administrator 

 
 Community Health Services - Edwin Stott, Administrator 

  
 Personal Health Services - Lynne Mitchell, Administrator 

 
You may also find the complete report on the department's webpage at the following link:  
http://www.forsyth.cc/PublicHealth/assets/documents/Annual_Report_15-16.pdf 
 
Mr. Hunter concluded his presentation by thanking the Administrators and their staff for all of 
their hard work.  He expressed his appreciation for the opportunity to still be here after 5 years 
and looks forward to many more years.  Ms. Whisenhunt thanked Mr. Hunter for all his work. 
 
Lead Update - Ms. Sheryl Emory reported Environmental Health has been working with the 
Epidemiology Section of the NC Department of Health and Human Services (NCDHHS) to 
discuss the impact of two local businesses that work with lead, on the lead levels in children.  
Forums were held with representatives of both businesses to provide information about the 
Childhood Lead Poisoning Prevention Program.  Presenters at the forums included 
representatives of the local health department and NCDHHS. 
 
Old Business: 
 
Committee Reports: 
 
Adjourn:   
 
Dr. Doub asked for a motion to adjourn.  Dr. Massler made a motion and the rest of the Board 
members seconded.  The meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m. 
 
 

 
Marlon B. Hunter 
Secretary to the Board 
MBH/lgc 
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